KELSBORROW CHOIR

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING held on 26th February 2019 at Ashton Hayes Village Hall at 7:15 pm
MINUTES

1. Present: 36 of the Choir membership were present for the AGM.
2. Apologies: Elaine Parker, Lorna Searls, Debbie Hughes, Heather Murphy, Barry Lockwood, Liz Johnson, Sue Gillard.
3. Minutes: Acceptance of the minutes of the meeting held on the 6th March 2018 was proposed by Christine Tickell and seconded by Mary Stubbington.  They were signed by the Chairman...
4. Matters Arising: 
a. There were no matters arising to discuss.
5. Chairman’s Report: The Chairman presented her report to the meeting without comment from the floor. Acceptance of the report was proposed by Mary Stubbington and seconded by Alan Burgess.
6. Treasurer’s Report: Heather presented the annual accounts for discussion, and requested questions from the floor. Veronica questioned the purpose of the social fund to which Heather replied.  There were no further questions.
Acceptance of the accounts was proposed by Malen Johnson and Seconded by Margrett Barnes..

7. 2018 Subscriptions: Heather presented a budget projection for the forthcoming year which showed that the accounts would be maintained at their current levels with a continuation of £100.00.   After a short discussion it was agreed that the subs be left at £100.00 per annum
8. Election of Officers for 2019.
a. It was recorded that Maddy Swan-Manning had resigned from the Committee leaving a vacancy for assistant librarian
b. Chairman.  Alan Burgess took the Chair for the Election of the Chairman.

	Role
	Nominee
	Proposed
	Seconded

	Chairman
	Elaine Campey
	Heather Oulton
	Irene Wilkinson

	Secretary
	Jim Edwards
	Heather Oulton
	Irene Wilkinson

	Treasurer
	Heather Oulton
	Graham Fifoot
	Irene Wilkinson

	Stage Manager
	Christine Tickell
	Sylvia Rigby
	Jenny B-H

	Publicity
	Isabelle Hughes
	Sylvia Rigby
	Jenny B-H

	Librarian
	Margrett Barnes
	Janice Anderson 
	Christine Tickell

	Social group rep.
	Mary Stubbington
	Veronica Barnett
	Maddy S-M

	Committee
	Malen Johnson
	Janice Anderson 
	Christine Tickell

	Committee
	Alan Burgess
	Janice Anderson 
	Christine Tickell

	Committee
	Irene Wilkinson
	Janice Anderson 
	Christine Tickell

	Committee
	Janice Anderson
	Maddy S-M
	Mary Stubbington

	Section Leaders
	
	
	

	1st Sopranos
	Jance Anderson
	Jenny B-H
	Sylvia Rigby

	2nd Sopranos
	Malen Johnson
	Gillian Cope
	Isabelle Hughes

	Contraltos
	Anne Parfrement
	Sue Witter
	Veronica Barnett

	Tenors
	Dug Harris
	John Willis
	Graham Fifoot

	Bass
	Jim Edwards
	Christine Tickell
	Alan Burgess


9. Items for consideration: A number of items were raised –
a. Jenny B-H asked if it was really necessary to go through the process of handing in all of our music in the forthcoming weeks, so that we could be issued with new numbers? Margrett explained that with the changes in Choir personnel over the past year or so, the system was becoming stretched and the numbers don’t bear any resemblance to the actual choir numbers.

b. Sue Witter raised the point that at the beginning of each Choir night, only a few members were in attendance to put out the chairs and the music equipment.

c. Malen informed the meeting that we have been invited to attend a celebration in Holland with the Mannenkoor Choir in 2020. The question for Kelsborrow is whether there was sufficient interest in going.  A show of hands indicated yes.

d. Margaret Corlett wanted to make some points to the Choir.  She thanked the committee.  The Choir are working at a good standard; not an amazing standard but we are singing well.  Please try to keep talking to a minimum between pieces.  Alan Burgess works hard to put rehearsal pieces onto the web-site – please make use of them and finally please let Margaret know if there is a piece which might be of interest to the Choir to sing.

The meeting closed at 8.15pm
